

Apologies: Sandie Boynton, Don Muir

The previous minutes were reviewed and agreed.

- JC reported back on a meeting with Cheshire East (CE) regarding timescales for the Neighbourhood Plan. (NP). He advised the meeting that CE are keen to assist Parishes/ Areas where plans are being created and JC will set up a meeting with Cheshire East in the village hall, towards the end of October to talk to the Neighbourhood Plan team. They are now able to provide us with some assistance
- 2. JC reported back on the meeting which was called at the Parish Hall when all who had expressed an interest in assisting with the Neighbourhood Plan were invited. The interest was extremely disappointing with only three Parishioners attending. We do still need people with key skills including a Project Manger to drive the Plan forward. The finance role was to be managed by Charlie Pointon the Parish Clerk.
- 3. JC introduced Jill Harrison who had kindly agreed to join the NP Team. Some time was spent explaining where we are up to in the process and explaining the next steps.
- 4. It was agreed that we do still need to try to involve more Parishioners and AJC advised that Lesley Lomas had expressed an interest and had suggested that she would be happy to let Glebe Farm be used to promote the Neighbourhood Plan.
- 5. It was agreed that we would include an update of the NP in the next parish Newsletter and JC would write a piece for inclusion. This will also include a further plea for help with the Plan.
- 6. JC reported that the Parish Clerk was researching digital projectors as this would be of assistance not only to the Parish Council but would also be invaluable to the NP Team.

7. Date of Next Meeting 22nd October at 7.00pm The Committee Room, Astbury Village Hall.

AOB.

The meeting closed at 8.55 pm.

Distribution—by email to all members. (including Parish Clerk)